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First Confession &  
First Holy Communion  
Programme 2023/2024:-  

a meeting for parents wishing their 
child to receive the  

Sacraments of First Confession & 
First Communion will take place on 

this Wednesday 13th  
September @ 7.30pm in  

St Clare’s Church.  Registration 
will take place at this meeting 

therefore if you have a child for 
these Sacraments in 2024 you  

need to attend the meeting with 
your child. 

Children’s Liturgy of the Word: 
Sunday school resumes this Sun 
10th Sept at 11.30am Mass in St 

Clare’s. We invite all children aged 
between 3 yrs to 2nd class to take 
part. Our aim is to introduce the 

children to the Mass by taking part 
in activities appropriate to their 
age.  These activities will take 
place in the Parish Centre.  The 
children will be supervised by a 

team of adults & students from our 
second level schools. 

No Man is An Island 
To give correction occasionally is an unpleasant duty, and to receive it is an equally  
unpleasant duty. Which is harder? An honest answer tells us a lot about our personality.  
Every one of us has experienced confrontation over our behavioural one time or another. 
How did we respond?  More than likely, we didn’t respond well. None of us like to have 
our faults pointed out. Ultimately, whether the criticism was taken on board or not  
depends on the spirit in which it was given. How the criticism was dealt and how we  
responded is key in our dealings when it’s our turn to correct someone else. 
 

Most of us dislike having to correct someone else; we procrastinate and beat about the 
bush. Mightn’t it be easier all round if we pretended the problem didn’t exist? How many 
people have allowed abuse, deception, injustice and even the holocaust because they have 
kept quiet and avoided confrontation? There’s no getting round it, there will come a time 
when we need to meet confrontation head on. Today’s gospel tells us how to confront 
someone we know to be in the wrong. 
 

We should make the confrontation on a one-to-one basis in a spirit of love and empathy. 
If our attempts at putting things straight fail, we should attempt to involve a third party. 
An extra pair of objective ears can often take the heat out of a situation; this is why  
people often take their problems to a counsellor.  When Jesus says “Where there are two 
or three gathered in my name…..” he is making it clear how important we are to one  
another. No man is an island; we all need each other’s support. We all need each other’s 
empathy, and there will come a time, when we all need a good honest dose of tough love.  

Graiguecullen Bingo 
on Tuesday 12th Sept 

St. Fiacc’s Hall @ 8.30pm. 
Jackpot on 50 numbers 

€2,780 
Double number €670 

Lotto €2,500 

Newly Baptised:  this week we welcome 1 new member into our parish 
community. 

Clodagh Rose Byrne 

Pre-Baptism Meeting – our next pre-baptism meeting will take place on Monday 25th 
September at 7pm in the parish centre.  All parents who are presenting their child for 

baptism in the next few months are invited to attend. 

OUR CHOIRS ARE RETURNING! 

Graiguecullen Ladies Choir 

Practice: every Tuesday from 7-8pm in the parish centre 
  

St. Fiacc’s Male Voice Choir 
Practice: every Thursday from 7.30-8.30pm in the parish centre 

 
GK Parish Youth Choir 

Open to any young people from 1st Year in post primary up to young adults. 
Returning on Thursday 14th September at 6.30pm 

Practice: Thursdays from 6.30pm-7.30pm in the Parish Centre 

New members always welcome. 
  

Opening of School Year Masses. 
The Mass for Killeshin NS will 
take place on this Friday 15th  

September @ 11.45am. The Mass 
for St. Fiacc’s NS will take place 

on Wednesday 20th Sept @ 
11.30am.  Some classes will attend 

the church and the rest of the  
children will view the Mass  

virtually in their classrooms.  All  
families and members of the parish 
community are welcome to join in 
praying for God’s Blessings on our 

schools for the year ahead.   

All-Ireland Pollinator Plan There are over 2 million domestic gardens in this 
country. Just imagine the difference it could make if 2 million gardens  

became biodiversity friendly! Gardening for Biodiversity also has advantages 
for human health and wellbeing. 

For gardens to be good for pollinators, they need to provide 
food in the form of flowers, shelter for nesting and safety from  

chemicals. 
pollinators.ie/top-ten-ways-to-help-pollinato 

Parish Calendar of Events for 
2023-2024 is now available at 

the church doors.  

https://pollinators.ie/top-ten-ways-to-help-pollinators/?fbclid=IwAR0lzFzj4HSY4OJOmS7KcKV8c86y-3FHUMx1DAhMJ-2yWA0hPIBkA4aJJhk


Weekly Collections 2nd/3rd Sept. 
Red Bag: €563 

Blue Bag: €1,585 
Direct Debits: €133 
Tap Donations: €54 

Donations: €350 
We thank you for your support 

Legion of Mary Pilgrimage to 
Knock-Sunday 24th September.  

Bus leaves Askea Carpark at 
7.45am, The Thatch,  

Graiguecullen @ 8am.  Cost €30.  
Contact 086 1577190. 

Holy Cross Cemetery  
Committee would like some 

volunteers to give them a hand 
in cleaning the weeds from the 
steps and walks on Sat. Sept. 
16th at 10 am. Please bring a 

hoe, spade or trowel and a 
bucket.   

St Clare’s Hospitality urgently needs tea, pasta sauce or any non perishable 
food items for our food parcels which we deliver every week.  We deliver 

approximately 80 parcels every week with the result our supplies run down 
very quickly.  We are very grateful for anything we get. 

ANNIVERSARIES 

(Please note all Anniversaries can be emailed to gkparish@gmail.com) 
Sat 9th    6.30pm (First Anniversary) Betty Waters, 6 Church Street 
   (Mary Brennan, Cooperhill)-(Thanksgiving Mass) 

  Cornelius Farrell, St Clare’s Road also his brothers & sisters 
  Patrick Rooney, Oakley Park, Tullow Rd 

Sun 10th    9am Mary Lawlor, Church Street   
10.15am Eamon O’Reilly, Cappalug 

  11.30am      Elizabeth Redmond, Oak Park Rd 
   Evelina Varona Perez, Manilla 
   Richard Dwyer, Prosperous & deceased family 
Tues 12th 10am (Hugh Keating, St Fiacc’s Tce)-(Mary Lawlor, Church St) 
Sat 16th 6.30pm Baby Lydia Clair Scully (24th Birthday Rem) 
   Patrick & Elizabeth Slater, Granby Row & deceased family 
   Harry Forbes, 102 Church St 
Sun 17th  9am (Months Mind) Helen Loughman, Maher Rd & Sleaty Rd 
 11.30am (Months Mind) Mary Murnane, 80 Maher Rd 
   (First Anniversary) Sean Clarke, Bagenalstown 
   (Paul McKevitt, Crossneen)-(Annie Alcock, Pearse Rd) 
   Baby Lydia Clair Scully (24th Birthday Rem) 
 

Denis (Denny) Burns, Killeshin formerly Sneem, Co Kerry 
Imelda Doyle (née Carey), Coolrain, Ballickmoyler formerly Pollerton Big 

Davy Dwyer, Green Road, Dunleckney, Bagenalstown  

Benefit Coffee Morning in aid of 
Cancer Patient needing urgent 

treatment will be held in  
Greenlane House B & B  

R93 E622 on Monday 25th Sept 
11am.-12 am. Your help would 

be greatly appreciated.   

GRAIGUECULLEN  
SWIMMING POOL 

ADULT SWIMMING LESSONS 
6 WEEK Course - €60 

**Work on your strokes,  
breathing & fitness** 

Starting Mon 18th Sept @ 2pm. 
Fill in a booking form at the pool 

office.  Limited spaces. 
PH: 059 9140330 

The Totus 
Tus Men for Christ Conference 
2023 - a Catholic Conference 

for Men will be LIVE &  
EXCLUSIVE on Radio Maria 

Ireland Saturday 16th September 
from 2pm.  Speakers for this 

years Conference are  Fr. Billy 
Swan, Fr. Chris Hayden, Anthony 

Crossey & Fr. John Harris OP  

Age Friendly AGM, which will 
be held in Castletown  

Community Centre. Booking is 
required to ensure your 

place.  The new Age Friendly 
Strategy County Strategy will 

be launched at the event.  
Refreshments will be served 
and dancing will be to Martin 
Delaney. All welcome subject 

to venue capacity. 
 

Myshall Parish – Quarantore Celebration – “40 Hours Devotion” Weekend  Our 

Quarantore – “40 Hours Devotion” will take place on the weekend of the 15th/16th/17th of 

September. Friday 15th September – Opening Mass at 7:30 pm, with special blessing for 

all married couples especially those celebrating major milestones, followed by Exposition 

of the Blessed Sacrament until 9:00 pm.  (Confession during this hour)  Saturday 16th 

September – Mass at 12 Noon with blessing of the sick, followed by Exposition of the 

Blessed Sacrament until 4:45 pm, concluding with Benediction. (Confession available from 

1 pm - 2 pm)  Sunday 17th September – Mass at 10 am, followed by Procession, Rosary 

and Benediction. This Mass is especially for all our young people. All are most welcome! 

Emma Byrne is holding a public meeting on the 21st of September at 7pm in 
the Carlow Cathedral parish centre for people living with illnesses/disabilities 

and their carers. As a mother living with MS, I want to meet with people to  
listen to their experiences and gather information regarding supports/financial 

concerns/rehabilitation or lack of said supports. 

Killeshin Set Dancers-classes will resume in Behan’s, Tolerton on Thursday 
nights at 8.30pm.  All are welcome especially beginners. 

Medjugorjie Mass on Thursday 
28th in Cathedral Parish Centre. 

Rosary at 7p.m followed by 
Mass. 

Adult Literacy for Life  Do you know in Ireland that almost 1 in 5 adults have 
 difficulty with reading and writing? 1 in 4 have difficulty with maths and 1 in 2 

have difficulty using digital devices? 
If you or an adult family member would like support, please contact your local ETB. 

This service is FREE and CONFIDENTIAL.  Contacts for services: 
Laois Adult Learning Service: 057 866 1338 

Carlow Adult Learning Service: 059 913 5544 
NALA free phone number: 1800 202 065 

Carlow Family Support Group - You Are Not Alone- Drugs and Alcohol abuse affects  
families regardless of status in life. You did not cause it; you can't control it and you can't 
cure it. Help is available for those who live with this dreadful disease. Call 085 7872730. 

"An Alpha course will take place in the Avalon Hotel, Castlecomer commencing on  
Monday, 18th September. The course is aimed at 20 to 40 year olds but is not  

exclusive. Alpha is a series of interactive sessions exploring Life, Faith and Meaning.   
Everyone is welcome no matter their background or beliefs.  If you're looking for a place to 
Think, Chat, Eat, Laugh, Connect, Explore ,Question then come along on Monday the 18th. 

You will be very welcome.  Any enquiries to; castlecomeralpha@gmail.com 

mailto:gkparish@gmail.com
mailto:castlecomeralpha@gmail.com

